UNL Department of Agronomy & Horticulture
Curriculum Coordinating Committee minutes
Friday, Oct. 15, 2010

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. in 375 PLSH.  
Attendees were: Mark Lagrimini, Ellen Paparozzi, Charles Wortmann, Brian Waters, Steve Mason, Dennis McCallister, and Kathy Schindler, recorder.

Coordinating Committee Membership
Members of the Curriculum Coordinating Committee are the chairs of the six curriculum subcommittees.  Each subcommittee or team has a particular perspective on curriculum.  The coordinating committee will meet once a month on an “as needed” basis for the fall and at a regularly scheduled time next semester. 

The subcommittees and their members are:

· Development Team
     Steve Mason, chair, Martha Mamo, and Stacy Adams

· Collaboration Team
     Ellen Paparozzi, chair, John Guretzky, and Jeff Mower

· Instructional Team
     Don Lee, chair, Charles Francis, and Paul Staswick

· Distance Ed (chair TBD)
     Deana Namuth Covert, Richard Ferguson, and Steve Baenziger

· Assessment Team
     Dennis McCallister, chair, Steve Rodie, and Jim Stubbendieck

· Graduate
     Brian Waters, chair, Tom Hoegemeyer, and Charles Wortmann

Dr. Lagrimini said there is no chair of the Distance Education subcommittee yet because the members have so many previous commitments.  A discussion followed about how to make the chair position of this committee more attractive and advantageous.   Suggestions included adding a full-time position of Director of Distance Education or adding it to a job description.   Dr. Lagrimini said he will also talk to IANR vice chancellor Ronnie Green about ways to find a distance education chair.

Routing Curriculum Proposals
Dennis McCallister distributed a draft of a curriculum proposal sheet that he and Kathy have developed for the department (see appendix).  This form is unofficial and for department use only.  Since most proposals will go to the Development (for undergraduate courses) or Graduate subcommittees first, it was decided to move those committees to the top of the proposal sheet list.  Ideally this form would be electronic – either in a fillable form or on the web.  If proposals need to go to the other subcommittees, the chairs of these subcommittees would either add their signature to the form or check N.A. for “not applicable” for their subcommittee.

Dr. McCallister said when a professor proposes a course, he or she should feel free to get input from other experts in the field as well as other committee and subcommittee members.  He said he would like all the proposals to be in electronic form instead of paper form.
The route for course proposals is as follows:

1. Send the request electronically to Kathy Schindler to be logged in a spreadsheet;

2. Kathy will forward the request to the Development Committee (for undergraduate courses) or the Graduate Committee (for grad. Courses) or both committees if it is a 400/800 course.

3. Once the course is approved by the Development or Graduate Committees, it’ll be sent simultaneously to the other committees for review and approval.  A short turnaround time (2-3 days) will be needed here to keep the proposal moving through the system.
4. Once each subcommittee has reviewed the proposal, it will go to the entire Curriculum Coordinating Committee.
5. After the committee approval, Dr. Lagrimini will approve the proposal.

6. The course proposal will then be submitted to Carol Wusk for review and approval by the CASNR Curriculum Committee.


Dr. Paparozzi said there are nice opportunities for cross listing courses with other CASNR courses and also courses in the College of Education & Human Sciences (CEHS).  Her committee has been networking with faculty from other departments.

The Development Subcommittee has been discussing who will teach Dan Walters’ courses since he passed away.  He taught both undergraduate and graduate courses.   The committee could also review where there are holes in the curriculum and what knowledge students need to be successful in the field.

The Assessment subcommittee will be very course based, Dr. Lagrimini said.  He asked the committee to review larger enrollment courses first followed by medium and smaller enrollment courses.

The faculty on the Instructional Subcommittee will also help with advising.

The subcommittees can meet biweekly, monthly, or as needed, depending on the amount of work they have to complete.

Potential Topics for the coming year
Graduate Courses:  Since we have hired new faculty and several faculty have retired, Dr. Lagrimini felt this would be a good time to review graduate course listings for the department’s six graduate degree programs.   Some of the new faculty may be able to offer new or adapted courses.    Statistics for courses may be obtained from Dr. Lagrimini’s office or from Marlene Busse, graduate secretary.

Dr. Paparozzi said Dean Steve Waller wants a letter of approval for 896 courses that are taught via distance education.  If the course is taught twice in a row, it needs a permanent course number.

ACE (Achievement Centered Education) Courses:  Don Lee is currently the ACE Coordinator for the department.   Please communicate with Dr. Lee if there are courses that may fit the ACE designation.  The department does have a number of courses that meet ACE requirements 7 (Arts), 9 (Ethics, Civics & Stewardship), and 10 (Capstone Courses).

Changing Class Times:  Dr. Paparozzi and Dr. Mason have both worked to get course times rescheduled recently.   The process just requires that the faculty member change the time during a first or second review of the bulletin.  The drawback is that the professor doesn’t know whether the time change is successful until students tell him or her during the semester.

2011 Department Review:  Don Lee is working on projects for next year’s department review.  He will contact faculty members if he needs anything.

Keeping everyone informed:  A discussion was held on ways to keep faculty informed of the committee’s activities.   Minutes will be sent out to the teaching faculty.  In addition, a curriculum summary or newsletter with key bullet points can also be distributed.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Appendix A
UNL Department of Agronomy & Horticulture
College of Agriculture and Natural Resources
Request for Curriculum Action


Date initiated:
     


Effective date or semester:      





Submitted/Proposed by:      



Email address:      




Summary of proposed curriculum action (or attach documentation):       



  



























        



Proposals should include measurable objectives, lecture topics/course outline, grading scale, references/textbooks, expected enrollment), supporting letters from other departments if needed, and other forms if needed (capstone application, ACE studies application, distance education application), and the instructor’s resume for new courses.

Submitted from the following subcommittee:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Development
Additional Comments:
     































     














Subcommittee chair’s signature & Date

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Graduate

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 N.A. (not applicable)
Additional Comments:
     































     














Subcommittee chair’s signature & Date

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Assessment  

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 N.A.
Additional Comments:
     































     














Subcommittee chair’s signature & Date
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Collaboration

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 N.A.
Additional Comments:
     































     














Subcommittee chair’s signature & Date
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Distance Education
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 N.A.
Additional Comments:
     































     














Subcommittee chair’s signature & Date
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Instructional

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 N.A.
Additional Comments:
     































     














Subcommittee chair’s signature & Date

     






Unit Administrator & Date





